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CCDS

522 Valencia Street

San Francisco CA 94110

Dear Friends,

I read, with great interest, the Contra Costa CCDS report of the China discussion.  (Vol. 2005, No 4: June-July 2005)  China is much in the news these days.  

The June issue of the liberal “Atlantic Monthly” features a glaring and hostile Chinese sailor under the headline, “How We Would Fight China.”  This issue of The Atlantic is devoted to a discussion of possible military scenarios for a preemptive war against The Peoples Republic of China.   

On June 4, 2005, Donald Rumsfeld, the U.S. Secretary of defense, gave a long awaited speech outlining the U.S. military’s official appraisal of the China “threat”.  Secretary Rumsfeld declared that the Chinese coastal defense forces are a threat to Asia and he called for China to eliminate all its medium range missiles that could strike Taiwan in the event of a war.   

While the United States had been calling for the disarmament of China, the U.S has been pouring arms into Taiwan at an unprecedented level.  Two months ago the United States and Japan signed a treaty that requires Japan to aid Taiwan (in support of U.S. military initiatives) in the event of war between Taiwan and China.  This is the first time since World War II that Japan has claimed any military right to intervene in Taiwan or China.  

In April 2005 there were widespread protests in China against the Japanese seizure and occupation of Pacific islands claimed by China and in dispute between the two countries.  The protests also condemned the new round of mandatory Japanese school history texts that conceal the crimes of Japanese Militarism against the people of Asia during the 1930s and 1940s. 

I believe that the danger of United States aggression against China, perhaps in coordination with Japan, is becoming much more likely than most Americans realize.   There has been a string of lopsided anti-China Congressional votes, such as the vote to demand the European Union not renew arms sales to the PRC, and nearly universal Congressional approval for Administration demands that China revalue its currency and for protectionist trade measures to support U.S. textiles.   

As the politics of the United States continues to slide to the right, many progressives have found it difficult to maintain their bearings.  The hostility of liberals to socialist China (and to North Korea) is now echoed by many progressives and by some self-styled Leftists.  The Monthly Review piece is an unfortunate example of a radical journal that is now embracing much of the Bush hostility to China from a “Left” perspective that indirectly helps cement the growing liberal-conservative consensus for war with the PRC.

I know that the U.S. - China Peoples Friendship Association would be happy to send speakers or panelists to any local forum or discussion of China or of the Monthly Review article.  We look forward to hearing from our friends at CCDS.

Very truly yours, 

__________________  

David W. Ewing

Co-Chair, USCPFA 

San Francisco

